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December 3, 2014

Mr. Alan Clark

MPO Director
Houston-Galveston Area Council
P.0. Box 22777

Houston, TX 77027

Subject: SH 288 Weigh Station Funding in 2015 Call for Projects
Dear Mr. Clark:

Our Department has been notified by Brazoria County of their pursuit of funding for a Weigh Station
on SH 288 in the 2015 Call for Projects. The proposed weigh station to be used by the Department
of Public Safety would be located on State-owned Right of Way near the City of Angleton.

After reviewing the proposed project, TxDOT has no objection to Brazoria County’s use of our Right of
Way for the weigh station, subject to successful execution of a Multiuse Agreement, nor to Brazoria
County's application for funding in the Call for Projects.

Thank you for your attention and consideration in this matter. Please contact Mr. Andrew Mao, P.E.,
at (713) 802-5301 if you have further questions.

Sincerely,

WA~ o

Michael W. Alford, P.E.
District Engineer
Houston District

Cc: Matt Hanks, JD, P.E. (Brazoria County)
David Wurdlow (H-GAC)
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